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Hey,  
 
I just want to remind you of the “All 
Hands Meeting “ on the 11th. There will 
be important information put out and it is 
imperative that your suggestions positive 
or negative  is given and desired.  So, 
see you there.  
 
Bill Burnard  
Commodore-GLYC  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The Vice’s Voice 

 
My personal thanks to Kathy 
Haskins, Entertainment Chairperson, who has been 
doing a GREAT job. From booking entertaining    
music to planning events and decorating the club, 
which really make your club lots more fun. I know 
she would want to thank Kathy Renfrow and       
probably even a guy named Mike for their help. 
One very important event that Jim Miller,           
Membership Chairperson and Kathy have scheduled 
is the New Member Meet and Greet on Sunday    
November 7, from 3-5 P.M. Hors d'oeuvres 
will be served. Membership has grown from 228  
early this year to 245. Thanks to Jim & Marti for their 
efforts. 
November 11 is the All Hand’s Meeting. Your        
attendance is helpful. 
Got a suggestion for specials? Let Tara, Kathy R. or 
myself know. We’ll see if we can offer it. 
Don’t forget take-out! If you can’t join us in person, 
call 850-607-7569 and place your order for menu 
items, as well as specials. By the way, Publix        
accepts clean Styrofoam containers for recycle in 
one of the bins out front. 
If we should happen to fall short of your                 
expectations, please let me know. Also, any        
suggestions for improvement are always               
appreciated. 
Friday’s will also include the Member Drawing, but 
you GOTTA BE THERE to win!! 
 
Enjoy your club, 
Bob Matson, Vice Commodore 

Commodore’s  
Corner 

All Hands Meeting  
November 11th 

6:30pm 
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REGISTRATION 
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Special  
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Watch Your 
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Weekly  

Specials 

1 2 3 4 
BUNCO 
6:30pm 

 
 

Tai Chi 830 am 
Mahjong 2PM 

Appetizer  
Specials 

5 
PAUL      

THERRELL     
& VERY     

SPECIAL 
GUEST & 

KARAOKE 
7pm-10pm 

6 
 

Open Menu 
12pm—8:30pm 
Bar 12pm-9pm 

 
 

7 
NEW        

MEMBER 
MEET& GREET 

3pm-5pm 
Open for  

Brunch at 9am 
Open Menu 
1pm – 7pm 

Bar 9am-8pm 

8 
Club Closed 
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Club Closed 

 
Biloxi Trip 

 
Tai Chi 830 am 
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USMC  
BIRTHDAY 
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11 
ALL HANDS 

MEETING 
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Specials 
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15 
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20 
12pm-8:30pm 
Bar 12pm-9pm 
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POTLUCK 
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27 
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12pm-8:30pm 
Bar 12pm-9pm 

 

 

28 
DECORATE 

FOR  
CHRISTMAS 

Open for  
Brunch at 9am 

Open Menu 
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Bar 9am-8pm 

29 
Club Closed 

30 
Club Closed 
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Hello All, 

     Well as the year clips along toward the end, we have still been lucky with the storms. 
With the south parking lot graded, we have a few improvements that we are working on. 
On this weekends' work day, we hope to do a thorough cleaning of the property to           
include the debris left by the sail locker and the weed line behind the dry slips. Hopefully 
we will have enough help to get some boats situated and to place the lines for each     
parking spot. We plan to be doing some grading work on the east side of the building in    
preparation of laying grass in that area. Hopefully this will slow down or stop the erosion. 
Nevertheless, I think the property will be a much nicer sight when viewed from the deck. 
     As far as the boats being rearranged, we hope that we can make the parking area more 
navigable by moving some boats around. Some of you have mentioned that you wanted or 
needed to keep your spots. We totally respect this. 
As far as dry slips, we have one available. I have called the next person on the list and 
they have declined. I have not yet called the next person on the list due to the boats all  
being misplaced at this time. But I will be calling this week before the work day. Therefore, 
it will probably be taken. We do have a member that will be taking his boat away for the 
winter months. He is willing to pay to keep it. However, if someone wants to fill that spot for 
the winter months with hopes that one will become available or that this member does not 
bring his boat back, then please let me know. 
     We have two wet slips on the west side available that have full electric. There is one 
that does not have electricity. We are able to get 15 amp service to this one to plug in a 
battery charger if needed. We are getting inquiries for the east slips. We have a couple 
members that are boat shopping for bigger boats that will go into some of these.  
That's about it for me. I am looking forward to seeing all at the Halloween Party and during 
the holidays at the club. As always many thanks to the Staff for continuing to be awesome! 
 

Best Regards,  

Captain Scott A. Walley 
Rear Commodore GLYC 
Sawalley70@gmail.com 
251-209-1992 
 

 



 

 

 

 

From the Fleet Captain 

 
 

 

Hey, Everyone!  

Well, things are going to slow down a bit for the sailing committee now that the weather 
has started to cool off. We’re still out there sailing, and the water is still quite warm, so if 
you want to head out, we’ll be happy to set you up, give you any instruction you might 
need, and get you on the water! 

The sailing committee will still be busy this winter maintaining the boats and making sure 
all the equipment is in top shape. Feel free to drop by if you see us in the sail loft and see 
what projects are underway. We can still talk sailing no matter what the weather! 

Also, don’t forget the Red Neck Regatta in January! We had to cancel last years RNR 
due to covid so this year we’re gonna do it up big. If you’re not sure what the Red Neck 
Regatta is about, ask a veteran member, they’ll tell you all about it! It’s a lot of fun for all 
age groups!!! 

That’s all for now, Sail Safe 
Kevin 

On November 10, 1775, just eight months shy of the      
Declaration of Independence, a new corps was formed   
following the introduction of the Continental Marine Act. At 
the time, an official plan was developed by the Continental 
Congress to oversee a mission intercepting ammunition 
cargo from Britain, using Marines. As suggested by the ti-
tle, the group was known as the Continental Marines. 
 
You are invited to attend the celebration of the 246th    
birthday of the United States Marine Corp on November 
10, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Master Sergeant Roy Powell, 
USMC Retired will facilitate the traditional cake-cutting ceremony.  



 

 

ENTERTAINMENT STUFF 
  
 Our Octoberfest was absolutely perfect.  First of all, Jim Phillips came through with the 
most amazing banners EVER.  He went above and beyond.  Thank you SO MUCH.  I 
feel Don was overwhelmed with everybody that showed up to honor his amazing wife, 
Ute.  We had the horse race.  Not like Ute would have done it, but it happened.  Once 
again, I wanna thank everybody that came out for the festivities.  Oh, and Platinum 
Premier were, as usual, awesome.  And our Emcee for the evening, Steve Payne, was 
awesome,  too. Could be a new job, Sir.  Thanks so much. 
 
The Halloween party was the perfect way to end the month.  A lot of imagination went  
into all the costumes.  Our wait staff , Including “Bob Ross”, did an amazing job of   
dressing up, too.  Thanks, y’all.  The top costume winners were “Popeye and Olive 
Oil” (the Walley’s) and “Bambam and Pebbles” (Mike and I).  Again, thanks to Vic Peavy 
for the Karaoke and singing, and everybody that participated in the fun.  
  
The Holidays are upon us and looks like November is gonna be the beginning of a very 
busy two months. We have Bunco, of course, on the 4th, Paul and Ronna Therrell (with a 
VERY SPECIAL guest) on the 5th from 7 til 10.  He also does Karaoke.  The 7th is our 
Meet and Greet (It’s been a long time and way over due).  It’ll be from 3 til 5 with light  
hor d’oeuvers.  It’s a way for us old timers to welcome all our new members.  There will 
be name tags for everyone given out at the door.  So, please, come and show our new 
members how nice we are. 
  
Our Biloxi trip is on the 9th.  Crappy Crafters is on the 11th followed by the All Hands 
Meeting that evening.  November 12th, we have Platinum Premier back from 7 til 10, 
then on the 19th we have Vic Peavy and his popular Karaoke back from 7 til 10. 
  
Our Thanksgiving potluck is back, also by popular 
demand,  on the 25th.  There will be a sign up sheet 
on the bulletin board by the back door.  The kitchen 
will be closed, of course, so have everything ready to 
serve.  Crockpots can plug in at the serving table.  
  
Phew!!  That should take care of November.  Wait til 
you see what we have planned for December. 
 
 
Yo Entertainment person,  
Kathy Haskins 
 



 

 

CRAPPY CRAFTERS CORNER 
 
 

The weather held out for our Dolphin 
Cruise out of Southwind which was a lot 
of fun.   Only nine of us went but that’s 
okay.  Some had emergencies and some 
had previous engagements.  We all have 
lives and important things to take care 
of.  We went to Fisherman's Corner for 
lunch, which is always good.  A slight wait 
for a table, but just more time to chat. 
  
At our November get together, we’re   
gonna be making Christmas decorations 
so bring some crafty ideas.  Cheri will be 
sending out a notice.  Just watch your 
email.  Lunch, that day, back by popular 
demand, will be at Cobalts.  Can’t go 
wrong there either. 
  
We don’t have any November birthdays so 
everybody enjoy this amazing fall weather, 
and all the Club entertainment coming your 
way in the next two months. 
 

Happy Crafting, y’all.  
 

Kathy Haskins 

New Member Meet and Greet  

Sunday November 7, from 3-5 P.M.  

Hors d'oeuvres will be served.  



 

 

Oktoberfest 2021 
A tribute to Past Commodore Ute Knowlton 



 

 

 
 
 

 

 

What three geographic locations are most commonly used to define the 500,000 square 
miles of the infamous Bermuda Triangle? This and nineteen other questions were posed to 
the record-setting 30 players on the six teams competing for Trivia supremacy. After the first 
half, the teams were separated by only two points, but the second half was a different story. 
Newcomer team, The 'Rents, came out strong but stumbled to a last place finish. The 
'Nattis and the West Siders tied for second, but there were three ties for first. The 
Smartasses, BABS and Bob, and the IDK's wrestled with each other all the way, but in the 
end, it was a dead heat. The next Trivia Night will be November 18. Bring your friends, and 
match wits with your frenemies to show them who's the top dogs. Cost is only $10 per 
team, no limit on team size. The fun starts at 6:30, but come early to think, drink, and enjoy 
Tara's special appetizers. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Twenty-three rambunctious players showed up to take their chances in October's Bunco Night. In 
honor of Halloween, Beetlejuice joined in to complete the foursomes. Larry Staak won the race to 
the bottom with Most Losses, but, ironically, also tied for Most Buncos. Claudia Thompson carded 
the First Bunco along with a tie for Most Buncos, and Liz Fowler took Last Bunco. Liz also shared 
Half and Half glory with Kay Main, Lydia DeAngelis, Jim Vickers, Dottie Miller, and Margaret West. 
Second Place was split between C.J. Bordelan and Linda Vickers. Most Buncos went to Helena 
Joyner as well as the aforementioned Claudia Thompson and Larry Staak. Countess Guiles man-
aged to hang on for Most Wins. The next Bunco Night is scheduled for November 4. Mark your  
calendar and bring your friends for a fast and furious evening of easy-to-learn, easy-to-play game of 
Bunco. Cost is only $10 per person. Registration starts at 6:00, and the fun starts at 6:30.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As busiest part of the party season starts, the member-led tai chi sessions will go on a brief hiatus. The 
final session of this calendar year will be on Thursday, November 18th, and will resume Tuesday,      
January 4, 2022. Even when the groups are not meeting, there is still much you can do to relieve the 
stressors that often come with the busy holidays. Watching your posture, breathing deeply from your 
diaphragm, doing slow, controlled stretches of all your muscle groups and flexing your joints each day 
will go a long way toward maintaining good chi and good health.  

Attention All GLYC Cruisers!!! 
 
 

Red Rodgers is putting  
together a cruise out of 
New Orleans on January 
9, 2022 for seven days.   
For more information 
please contact Red  
directly. 
There will not be any stops in Miami, Bermuda, 
and Puerto Rico. 

Flag Officers and Board of Directors 2021 
 

Commodore    Bill Burnard  850-698-0494 
Vice Commodore   Bob Matson  314-450-6926 
Rear Commodore  Scott Walley  251-209-1992 
Fleet Captain Sail/Power Kevin Marshall  251-776-3914 
Treasurer    Steven Payne  850-737-0972 
Secretary    Debbie Buckley   850-361-8169  
Past Commodore   Mark Orangio   
  
    Chris Bonner        334-796-6744  Red Rodgers  850-982-8357 
 Kathy McCaffrey  850-554-2453  Stan Kocel     440-759-0457   
          Laurence Donelan 850-455-8001  

Committee Chairs 2021  
      
Membership -  Jim Miller   Regatta - Kevin Marshall  House - Stan Kocel 
Entertainment -  Kathy Haskins   Rodeo - Chris Bonner   Dock Master - Bill McMillian 
        850-221-7657  ERT– Laurence Donelan  By-Laws -  
Finance - Steven Payne 

GLYC Management 
 

Kathy Renfrow—Operations Manager   (850) 607-7569   office@grandlagoonyachtclub.com  

Reminder - $25 Minimum Monthly Fee for  
Bar/Galley 

Please be aware that the Grand Lagoon Yacht Club   
imposes a $25 minimum monthly fee for the bar/galley.   
This means that each “member number” must spend a 
minimum of $25 each month for this fee to be waived.   
Example:   A member spends $10 for the month on    
either bar or galley but has not met the monthly  
minimum of $25.  This member will be assessed the $25 
minimum monthly fee on their next invoice.  
 



 

 

GLYC Clubhouse Hours 
 

Chef’s Special on Wednesdays and Fridays 

Appetizer Specials on Thursdays 

Sunday Brunch until 1pm 

 

  
Please Welcome our Newest Club 

Members 
 

Kim and Patty Sweitzer  
 
  

The GLYC Board and Members 
Wish To Welcome You and 

Your Families 
 
 

Current membership:  244 

 
 

Member’s Drawing Winners 
 

David Lawhun $175 

Every Friday a members number is 
drawn and the number drawn wins a 

club credit toward their  
account.  

 

MUST BE PRESENT  TO WIN. 
 

 The $$ Amount keeps going up when 
the member whose number is drawn is 

not present. 

A GENTLE REMINDER FROM THE BOARD 

Please remember to pay your  monthly invoice by 
the 10th of the month.  It really helps your Club 
maintain a healthy financial status each month as 
well as efficient budget maintenance. 

 
DEADLINE FOR LAGOON LINES 

ARTICLES/ADS 
 

The Lagoon Lines deadline is the 20th of the 
month. Would you like to place an ad with the 
GLYC Lagoon Lines?  Contact Debbie  
Buckley if you want your ad to appear in the 
next  Lagoon Lines issue. 
 

Call or better yet, email your  
submissions to: 
secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com 
Business card $10.00/issue 
1/4 page  $15.00/issue 
1/2 page  $25.00/issue 
Full page  $40.00/issue 

Weekday Bar Galley 

Monday CLOSED CLOSED 

Tuesday CLOSED CLOSED 

Wednesday 4PM to 9PM 4PM to 8PM 

Thursday 4PM to 9PM 4PM to 8PM 

Friday 4PM to 10PM 4PM to 9PM 

Saturday NOON to 9PM NOON to 8PM 

Sunday 9AM to 8PM 9AM to 7PM 

50/50 Drawing 
10/1/2021   Stacy Hamilton - $149 

10/8/2021    ???????? - $125 

10/15/2021  Bar Staff - $100 

10/16/2021  Vickie Payne - $135 

10/22/2021  Bill Burnard - $ 90 

10/29/2021  Jennifer McIntire - $100 

 
 

Winner’s Circle 



 

 

Think about it ……. 
 

As a member, your business card could 
be here making you money and better 
known to other  
members.  
Give Debbie a call   
850-361-8169 or email  
Secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com 



 

 

GRAND LAGOON YACHT CLUB 
 
 

HOUSE RULES 
 
 
 

1.  Register their guests and be accountable for their conduct.  Guest MUST be accompanied by the 
house member. 

2.  Be appropriately dressed in the club.  No bathing suits, tank tops, or bare feet in the clubhouse.  
Be at least casually dressed in good taste during the dining room hours. 

3.  Observe current opening and closing hours as posted. 
4.  Refrain from offensive language, conduct, or intoxicaƟon. (if offensive, a member may be asked to 

leave the premises by club management or on duty personnel and is expected to do so at once) 
5.  Refrain from going behind the bar or entering the galley during operaƟon or otherwise interfering 

with bar/galley funcƟons. 
6.  Purchase all alcoholic beverages to be consumed on premises from the bar.  
7.  Be accountable for the conduct of their children. Children are not allowed at the bar other than 

the service staƟon for the purchase of soŌ drinks or other sundries.  They must leave the area  
immediately aŌer their purchase. 

8.  Refrain from liƩering on the premises.  
9.  Members are accountable for their pets and their conduct. Pets must be on a short leash and in 

designated areas at all Ɵmes.  Designated areas included downstairs, parking lot, and upper deck 
on the east side only. 

10.  Do not take club property (eg. glassware, china, silverware, etc.) beyond the dock. 
11.  Refrain from smoking, including e‐tobacco products or “vaping”, or use of all other tobacco  

products inside the clubhouse. 
 
Members should be aware that: 
1.  These rules are enforceable by any board member, manager, or Flag Officer present. 
2.  Any previous member who has leŌ The Club NOT in good standing cannot be a guest of another 

member. 
3.  Delinquency in financial obligaƟons will result in denial of club privileges and possible expulsion 

from The Club. 
4.  Any complaints, requests, or suggesƟons must be directed to The Board in wriƟng. 
5.  ViolaƟons of any of the above rules will result in acƟon by the Board of Governors concerning the 

member(s) involved. The member(s) will be allowed a hearing and the Board of Governors acƟon 
may be appealed.  However, if the member(s) in quesƟon is on the Board, he/she will not be     
allowed to vote in the appeal. 

6.  Rules will be posted at all Ɵmes. 
 
Version 2.09‐23‐2017, Revised 7/31/2018 
 


